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Yacht race from outside Marsamxett Harbour (Malta) to Syracuse (Italy) 

 

 

The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta, notifies mariners that the Royal 

Malta Yacht Club will be holding a yacht race from outside Marsamxett Harbour (Malta) 

to Syracuse (Italy) departing Malta on Friday 15th July 2022. 

 

The racing yachts will be departing from outside Marsamxett Harbour between 1300 

hours and 1500 hours (local time) and will at first proceed towards a way point positioned, 

depending on the wind direction, approximately 1NM from the coast. From there they will 

proceed towards Syracuse (Italy). 

 

Entry and departure from Marsamxett Harbour and the Grand Harbour will be restricted 

on the above-mentioned date and times. 

 

Mariners of vessels not directly involved in the event are to note the above and are not to 

obstruct the mentioned area. They are further instructed to keep out of the way of the 

sailing vessels participating in the race by giving them a wide berth.  When necessary, 

mariners are to coordinate accordingly with the support vessels on site. 

 

They are also to comply with any instructions given on VHF channel 12 and/or 16 by 
Valletta VTS 
 

 

 

Chart Affected: BA Chart 177, 211, 2537, 2538 


